No. 746	Lausanne, 7 May 1993








CONCERNING:








	COTE D'IVOIRE





	Trade in African Grey Parrots








The Secretariat strongly recommends that, effective immediately and until further notice, the Parties not accept any comparable documentation from Côte d'Ivoire for trade in specimens of African grey parrots Psittacus erithacus, including the subspecies Psittacus erithacus erithacus and Psittacus erithacus timneh.  This recommendation is made for the following reasons:





1.	In April 1992 the Secretariat wrote to the Direction de la protection de la nature et des parcs nationaux in Côte d'Ivoire and expressed its concern about the large numbers of P. e. erithacus that were being exported from that State.  In its letter, the Secretariat stated that population estimates of P. e. erithacus in Côte d'Ivoire were believed to be exaggerated and that the large numbers of birds that were exported may have been smuggled from Ghana (which has a ban on the export of grey parrots).  The Secretariat recommended that Côte d'Ivoire stop its exports of P. e. erithacus immediately and that populations of grey parrots in Côte d'Ivoire be surveyed.  To the Secretariat's knowledge, these recommendations have not been implemented by the Government of Côte d'Ivoire.





2.	A CITES report (October 1992) on the grey parrot in Ghana indicates that the majority of P. e. erithacus that are exported from Côte d'Ivoire and are claimed to be birds from that country are, in reality, birds that are smuggled into Côte d'Ivoire from Ghana and other countries.  





3.	In March 1993, the Secretariat received a copy of a confidential report to the Government of Ghana from a non-governmental organization which had investigated the illegal trade in grey parrots from Ghana.  Statements made by traders to the authors of the report further substantiate the statements concerning illegal trade in grey parrots from Côte d'Ivoire that were made by the author of the CITES report.


  


4.	In April 1993, the Secretariat received information from the Management Authority of the USA (Division of Law Enforcement) that 1,723 specimens of P. e. erithacus had been exported or re-exported from Côte d'Ivoire to the USA during the period 23 October 1992Ä11 April 1993.





The recommendation in this Notification shall remain in effect until the Secretariat is satisfied that the Government of Côte d'Ivoire:





1.	has completed surveys on its wild populations of African grey parrots and, based on those surveys, establishes a management plan for sustainable international trade; and


�
2.	has taken appropriate measures to prevent the illegal import of grey parrots from other countries, and to ensure that shipments of grey parrots that are exported from Côte d'Ivoire do not include birds that have been imported illegally.


�
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